
 

PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  

 

NOTICE OF REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICT, POLLING PLACES  

AND POLLING STATIONS  
 

 

 

1. In accordance with the provisions of the Representation of the People Act 1983 and 

section 16 of the Electoral Administration Act 2006, notice is hereby given that 

Pembrokeshire County Council (‘the Council’) is conducting a review of the polling 

districts, polling places and polling stations that fall within the county of 

Pembrokeshire.   

2. The (Acting) Returning Officer (ARO) for the Parliamentary Constituencies of Preseli 

Pembrokeshire and Carmarthen West and South Pembrokeshire (South 

Pembrokeshire) will make comment on the proposals and those representations will 

be published on the Council’s website and in County Hall in accordance with the 

timetable set out below.   

3. Electors within the County of Pembrokeshire may make representations.   

4. The Council would welcome the views of all residents.  We are particularly interested 

in the views of disabled residents, or any person or body with expertise in access for 

persons with any type of disability, on the proposals put forward.  

5. Persons or bodies making representations should, if possible, give alternative places 

that may be used as polling stations.  

6. Comments and representations may be submitted using the online response form 

www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say 

Alternatively, please print of a hard copy, compete and return to 
surveys@pembrokeshire.gov.uk or Pembrokeshire County Council, Policy, 2D 
County Hall, Haverfordwest, SA61 1TP by Friday, 26th July 2019.   

7. Documents relating to the review can be inspected on the Council’s website or at 

Electoral Services, Unit 23 Thornton Industrial Estate, Milford Haven, SA73 2RR. 

8. Timetable for the Review: 

Date    Detail  

27 May 2019  Publication of notice and commencement of the review.   

Publication of (Acting) Returning Officer’s comments and 

proposals  

3 June 2019  Start of public consultation period 

26 July 2019  End of public consultation period  

10 October 2019 Final proposals to be considered at Full Council   

http://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say
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